Dear Parents,

Our field trip is fast approaching! (October 8<sup>th</sup>). Please make sure to have your child at school by **7:15** am. They may bring a small pillow, book, notebook/pencil, and a snack for the bus ride. Small electronic devices are allowed, but the school is not responsible for loss, theft, or damage. Once off the bus, students will be allowed to use a phone to take pictures ONLY.

We are very sorry to say that we can only have 5 parents per class chaperone on this field trip. We realize that in the past, we were not limited on chaperones, and we've always had many parents drive to Boise to meet us, but the people at the Capitol and the Penitentiary have changed their policies. If you would like to attend the field trip, your name will be put in a drawing, and the teachers will randomly draw 5 names per class.

Siblings and extended family are not allowed.

Please make sure your child is wearing his/her 4th grade T-shirt and comfortable walking shoes. Here is the itinerary for the day: 7:30am: Buses leave KES. We MUST leave on time, so have your child at the school by 7:15 am. 10:00: Arrive at Capitol and tour the Capitol 11:15: Leave Capitol 11:30-ish: Lunch at the Penitentiary 1:00: Penitentiary Tour 4:30pm-5:00pm: Estimated return time. Student's Name \_\_\_\_\_\_ My child will be attending the field trip yes no My student will need a sack lunch provided by the cafeteria yes no I will be taking my student home with me from Boise \_\_\_\_\_\_yes \_\_\_\_\_no \*All students must ride the bus to Boise. \*Make sure to sign your child out with a teacher before leaving with your child. Parent's Name\_\_\_\_\_ I would like to put my name in the drawing to be a chaperone \_\_\_\_\_\_ I will NOT be chaperoning this field trip